The Town of Farmington Board of Trustee Meeting – March 17, 2022

Manny Krasner – Chairman Joe Pitre– Vice Chairman Debra L. Reed – Board Member and Secretary

The meeting opened at 6:03 PM by Manny Krasner, Chairman. The minutes of the previous meeting would be brought in by Joe Pitre.

There was no public comment.

Kathy Seaver, Treasurer for the Trustees deposited all the checks from the Scholarships. Manny notified Diana Janson as the Farmington School that it is not for us to decide, that the person who makes out the Scholarship will decide how scholarship is disbursed, reference: Scholarship from Kathy Sirois.

A request from the Scholarship Committee for a check to be issued on behalf of Nicole Page to New Hampshire Institute in the amount of \$500.00, from the Nathan Charles Turner Memorial Scholarship Fund. Motion by Krasner, seconded by Reed. Vote: 2/0

Another request from the Scholarship Committee for a check in the amount of \$300.00 made out to New Hampshire Institute in the name of Nicole Page from the Chris Carpenter Scholarship Fund. Motion by Krasner, seconded by Reed. Vote: 2/0

A communications from Arthur Capello, Town Administrator, that the requested information, from this Board, that he did not have the authority to disclose to this Board, the required information. Krasner spoke with Ken Dickie, the President of the Selectman's Board, and Mr. Dickie explained that it had been {tabled} and that he would bring it up at the next Mondays meeting.

The Chevron check was received in the amount of \$426.00 to be deposited in the Leon Hayes account.

Kathy Seaver reported that she had discovered Article 35.11. Krasner and Seaver discussed how this could affect the Town of Farmington. Seaver also sent a copy to Becky Dickie, Town Clerk, and to the School Department for their consideration.

Reed asked the Chairman, Krasner, if she could address the Town. Reed wanted to thank the residence of Farmington for electing her for another 3 years to the Town Trustee Board. She thanked them for their confidence in her.

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Thursday, April 21, 2022.

With no further business to come before the Board of Trustees, we adjourned at 6:27PM Motion by Krasner, seconded by Reed. Vote: 2/0

Respectfully submitted,

Debra L. Reed, Board Member/Secretary